
 
 

   August 31, 2015 
 
 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 

 
 

Re: Case 15-E-0126 Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation Compliance Filing 
LED Street Lighting 

 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

 Pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 2 in the Public Service Commission’s order issued and effective August 13, 2015 
(“Order”) in the above captioned proceeding, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or “the 
Company”) hereby files amended tariff leaves to its Schedule for Electric Service, PSC No. 15 – Electricity. 

 
 P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 
 16th Revised Leaf No. 217 

                                                                              4th Revised Leaf No. 223 
 

These amendments are being filed August 31, 2015, to become effective September 1, 2015, on a temporary 
basis, to offer four LED fixture options under Rate A and reflect the following required modifications: 

 
 Recalculation of the annual LED fixture charges that were contained in the Company’s original 

proposal based on the Commission’s June 17, 2015 order in Case 14-E-0318, including application of 
the annual rate increases for Rate Years 2 and 3 to determine rates effective July 1, 2016 and July 1, 
2017 as well; 

 Revision of Special Provision 8.1 to reflect a more aggressive annual replacement rate of no less than 
15% in a given municipality and no less than 25% in the Company’s service territory; and, 

 Expansion of Special Provision 8.2, rather than the addition of a new special provision, to reflect that 
the responsibility of the undepreciated book value associated with the non-LED fixture to be removed 
shall be with the customer requesting removal and that the customer shall have the option to pay over a 
set amount of time, which the Company has suggested not exceed five years in order to limit the 
administrative burden of billing and tracking associated with the option. 

 
  Pursuant to Paragraph 4 of the Order, the requirements of Section 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law regarding 
newspaper publication for the amendments listed herein are waived. 
 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Darlene Clay at (845) 486-5466 or dclay@cenhud.com. 
. 
 

                    Yours very truly, 

 

                  Michael L. Mosher 
Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
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